
 

 

The Lemma Family 
Missionaries to Mexico 
US Address  550 S Val Verde Rd, Donna, TX 78537 

Church Address    Calle General Nicolás Bravo # 201 
Colonia Héroes de Chapultepec 

Zacatecas, Zacatecas      CP 98057 México 
Tel.  956-363-1755  956-363-7909  011-52-492-115-5143 

E-mails: mjlemma@gmail.com, stayedinthecastle@gmail.com 
 

October 13, 2024
Dear Praying Friends, 
 
We want to thank you for your faithful prayers and support over these years. We realize that because of this we 
are able to serve the Lord here in Mexico. Both the Zacatecas and the Pozo churches are doing well. There are 
always ups and downs. Just recently we had some “good” Christians leave the church for their very good 
reasons. It seems as we work to get new people to come we have others that feel led to go elsewhere. The most 
important thing is reaching people with the Gospel and trying to get them into church. We continue our soul 
winning outreach and our hospital visitation. Please continue to pray for these ministries. 
 
A few weeks ago one of our church ladies called and asked if she could make food to give away to the people at 
the hospital. Many of these people are very poor and they have to stay at the hospital to take care of their family 
members. The system here is very different than in the USA. She made about 50 tortas (Mexican sandwiches) 
and a cooler full of hot coffee. The people lined up quickly and in less than 15 minutes all the food and coffee 
was gone! We gave them the book of Romans and a Gospel tract. The people were very grateful. 
 
Almost a month ago we celebrated Mexican Independence Day. We had a really good attendance and many 
people came dressed up in their patriotic outfits. We had special music and a very good spirit that day. We also 
had a meal after the morning service and the church people always enjoy that! On another day we handed out 
school supplies to the children in Zacatecas and also in Pozo de Gamboa. There was a visitor that came! 
 
Antonio has been out of church for a number of years and he recently came back! Very few come back to 
church after leaving. Antonio is the man that promised to serve the Lord if he got a kidney transplant. He 
received one and shortly afterwards he left church and the will of God. He has been faithful to the services after 
returning. Please pray for him to return to where he was spiritually before he left church. 
 
Since our last letter Lidia and I led 28 souls to Christ and our church people saw another 30 people trust Christ 
for salvation! There were four first time visitors that came to our church services. 
 
Yours for souls, 
Mike and Lidia Lemma 
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